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NOTES 

During the Summer Meeting of the Society (see this BULLETIN, vol. 29 
(1923), p. 141), a joint session will be held with the Mathematical Asso­
ciation of America on September 6. It is expected that Professor L. E. 
Dickson will address this session on behalf of the Society on the topic 
Algebras and their arithmetics. 

The forty-second regular session of the San Francisco Section of the 
Society will be held at the University of Southern California, in Los 
Angeles on September 17-20, 1923, in connection with the meeting of the 
Pacific Division of the American Association for the Advancement of 
Science. This announcement cancels the previously reported date and 
place of meeting (see this BULLETIN, vol. 29 (1923), p. 10). Abstracts 
should be in the hands of the Secretary of the Section, Professor B. A. 
Bernstein, not later than July 26. 

In September, 1920, the delegates of the American Section of the 
International Mathematical Union extended an invitation to the Union to 
hold a Mathematical Congress in New York or vicinity in 1924, and the 
invitation was accepted at the meeting of the Union held in Strassbourg. 
Since that time the Section has found it not feasible to carry out in 1924 
the plan originally proposed and has been obliged to withdraw its invitation. 
This action was taken in order that the Union should be free to consider 
other invitations which might be received for the Congress. 

At the meeting of the Division of Physical Sciences of the National 
Research Council in Washington on April 22, the following officers were 
elected for the year beginning June, 1923: Chairman, Oswald Veblen; 
Secretary, W. E. Tisdale; Executive Committee, Oswald Veblen (chair­
man), William Duane, E. B. Frost, Theodore Lyman, W. F. G. Swann. 
The following persons were elected members-at-large: Bergen Davis, S. J. 
Barnett, Leigh Page, F. K. Richtmyer. New members representing 
scientific societies were announced as follows: for the American Mathe­
matical Society, E. V. Huntington; for the American Astronomical 
Society, E. W. Brown; for the American Physical Society, H. M. Randall 
and Paul D. Foote; for the Mathematical Association of America, H. 
L. Rietz. 

The first award of the Bôcher Prize of this Society (see this BULLETIN, 
vol. 28, pp. 42-44 and p. 378) will be made at the time of the annual 
meeting of the Society in New York, December 27 and 28, 1923. 

The members of this Society will be glad to hear that, thanks to the 
generosity of twenty persons, the Expense Fund estimated necessary to 
cover the cost of raising the proposed endowment has been completely 
subscribed. It is believed that this will more than take care of all overhead 
charges, and every cent contributed in future will go directly to the purposes 
for which the endowment is planned. 

The ANNALI DI MATEMATICA will begin its fourth series with the next 
volume, the first number of which is now in press. It will be published 
by Nicolo Zanichelli, at Bologna, under the present board of editors. 


